Chair and members of the committee:
I am Violet Wilson and I live at 6546 Hogan Dr. N, Keizer

As a rental property manager for thirty years, I have seen the up and downs of the market and the
law. 1 have worked diligently to follow all the new laws and implement them, often on
extremely short timelines.

I continue to send information to my tenants letting them know of the resources available.

Often, it has taken multiple notices before they to reach out for help. One of my tenants told me
she did not qualify for help because her income was too high, yet she was not paying rent.
Another tenant who applied for help did not tell he failed to complete the required paperwork nor
was | informed by the agency that his application was denied despite the fact that they were
legally required to notify landlords when applications were denied. | personally lost over $6000
before | was able to evict the tenant.

As a property manager, | have a legal and fiscal responsibility to my owners. The changes in
the law have, out of necessity, made me more cautious about renting to risky tenants.

I manage single family homes and 6% my owners have sold or are selling because they cannot
deal with the uncertainty and strictness of Oregon Landlord Law. We are losing single family
home rentals to owner occupied.

The solution is not making stricter laws to keep tenants in units they cannot afford but to remove
barriers to building low income housing that tenants can afford.

Please vote No SB799.





